

NEWS FROM THE COUNSELING DEPARTMENT September 2023

College Counselors – Seniors

Mr. Rodewald (A - N) ext. 4639 mrodewald@marianchs.com

Mr. O'Brien (O - Z) ext. 1445 <u>gobrien@marianchs.com</u>

Counselors - Freshmen, Sophomores, Juniors

Ms. Rzab (A - K) ext. 4635 <u>jrzab@marianchs.com</u>

Mr. Sieja (L - Z) ext. 4633 <u>msieja@marianchs.com</u>

Upcoming College Events

Students from all years along with parents are invited and encouraged to attend any of these events:

Thursday, October 5th

Marian Catholic HS Sr. Mary Paul McCaughey O.P. Leadership Center

ND on the Road - Chicago (Chicago Heights, IL)
 Thursday, October 5 at 7:00 PM

Students and parents are invited to join us for an *ND* on the *Road* information night presented by Lemar Darby, a member of our admissions team. The session will include information on academic, community, and spiritual life at the University of Notre Dame, as well as insights into the admissions and financial aid processes. Click <u>here</u> to register.

Sunday, October 8th

The Undergraduate Admissions Offices at Brown, Georgetown, Harvard, and Howard are pleased to invite students and parents to an upcoming event in your area.

Sunday October 8, 2023 from 6:00 PM - 7:30 PM

Hobart High School - 2211 E. 10th St - Hobart IN 46342

It is suggested that you arrive 15 - 20 minutes beforehand to complete the sign-in process and find a seat. To register, click on the QR code on the flyer that is attached below.

Brown Georgetown Harvard Howard Flyer.pdf

Monday, October 9th College Fair at Marian Catholic HS - West and East Gyms

The fair runs from 6:30 to 8:00 PM. Over 120 colleges and universities will be attending the fair. Representatives from the Illinois Student Assistance Commission (ISAC) will also be present to answer questions about financial aid.

Students and parents are encouraged to register ahead of time at StriveFair.com. After registering, you will be texted and emailed a barcode that the colleges can scan. When a college scans your barcode, they will receive your information. After the event, you will receive an email with the contact information of the colleges that scanned you. StriveFair has added a new feature this year - MISSED CONNECTIONS. It allows students to send their info to colleges that they may have missed at the fair. Or you may connect with the colleges even if you couldn't attend the fair.

If you have any questions about any of these events, please contact one of the counselors.

Marian Catholic High School | 700 Ashland Ave., Chicago Heights, IL 60411 | p: (708) 755-7565 | f: (708) 756-9758 | www.marianchs.com